


  

My sister said that Catherine sneaked out of the house to go to the barn and when she 
heard the screaming, she went to get her at the barn. In fact, the dog attack happened 
just as my daughter open the house door,  outside the front door of the house and not at 
the barn. 

 

Very important, so far everyone is talking about “ Luigi “ as the dog of the attack. 

The dog that attacked Catherine was and is the male dog, regardless of the name assigned 
in all the documents by someone mistake. 

Since there is another female dog on the property, of the same breed, it is CRITICAL that in 
all the documents written before we MUST correct with a gender and not just a name. 

I am sure the female dog did not attacked Catherine, since she was chained at the barn as 
usual, and my son Matteo seen her there, when he heard Catherine screeching for her life, 
through the bathroom window upstairs, chained at the barn, Catherine never made it to the 
barn, my sister is laying in the report. 

  

Catherine , thanks God , was able with her hands to get away and re enter back into the 
house. The doctor told me that Catherine was very lucky to be alive since the last bite of the 
several received was close to the main blood artery. 

  

In the event that a report from a dog behaviourist is submitted, I should be entitled to 
obtain and submit an independent evaluation of the dog from a different professional at my 
own expense for consideration by the committee prior to any decision to lift the dangerous 
dog designation. 

  

Where were the dogs at 3:00 a.m. on Sunday when we came back from the hospital, in 
early morning. When I left my sister’s house, the dogs were nowhere to be seen and you 
could not hear them barking as the always do. 

 

I have a lot of pictures with my kids showing that I was spending as much time with them as 
possible. 



 

I was invited by my sister to stay at her house for two weeks, of which the fist one was the 
help all the time with the countless chores for the animals, and the second week with the 
kids and for a few days our friend, Stefano Ronco here visiting from Italy. 

I have receipts for food that I purchased for the two weeks totalling $ 850.00, so my sister 
would  not have to pay to feed me, my kids and Stefano. 

She is laying again when she is stating that I was not invited or welcome. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Antonio Canini 

 

 

 




